

# NIAGARA REGIONAL POLICE SERVICE Police Services Board Report

**PUBLIC AGENDA** 

**Subject:** Annual Report – Niagara Regional Police Service (NRPS) Tuck

Shop – January 1 to December 31, 2022

**Report To:** Chair and Members, Niagara Police Services Board

**Report Date:** 2023-02-27

## Recommendation(s)

That the Niagara Police Services Board receive this report for information.

### **Key Facts**

- The purpose of this report is to inform the Board on the net proceeds from the sale of the Service's Souvenir Display and Sales Program for the 2022 year.
- In 2008, the Board approved the founding of the NRPS Tuck Shop to raise funds to support local community initiatives.
- The net proceeds from the sale of souvenirs and mementos are transferred annually to the Board's Special Fund account where the funds are used in accordance with By-Law 392-2021 Administration, Limitations, and Guidelines of the Special Fund.

#### **Financial Considerations**

A transfer of \$779.80 has been made to the Board's Special Fund. No direct financial implications from receipt of report.

## **Analysis**

The sale of NRPS branded souvenirs and mementos allows Service and community members to display their support for the Service, while raising funds to support local community initiatives. In 2008, the Board approved the founding of a NRPS Souvenir Display and Sales Program. The Tuck Shop is coordinated through the joint efforts of the Finance/Quartermaster Units.

Net proceeds from the sales of \$3,899.00 were \$779.80 in 2022. The funds have been transferred to the Board's Special Fund for distribution. These funds are distributed at the discretion of the Board based on recommendations of the Chief and the Executive Team.

#### **Alternatives Reviewed**

Not applicable.

# Relationship to Police Service/Board Strategic Priorities

To comply with the provisions of Police Services Board By-Law.

## **Relevant Policy Considerations**

Administration, Limitations and Guidelines of the Special Fund By-Law 392-2021

## **Other Pertinent Reports**

8.8.2022.03.24 Annual Report – NRPS Tuck Shop – January 1 to December 31, 2021

This report was prepared by Laura Rullo, Manager, Finance, reviewed by Richard Frayne, Superintendent, Corporate Services and recommended by Bill Fordy, Deputy Chief, Support Services.

Submitted by:

Bryan MacCulloch, M.O.M. #5835 Chief of Police

# **Appendices**

Not Applicable